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2018 Calendar Walter Hazlewood

CAMELLIA SOCIETY TASMANIA INCORPORATED

Nomination for The “Walter Hazlewood Award”
Curriculum Vitae — June McLeod

Mrs June MclLeod joined the Tasmanian Branch of the
Camellia Society in 1998. At that time it was an
Affiliate of the then Australian Camellia Research
Society.

June was elected as a member of the Committee of
the Tasmanian Branch in 1999 and remained on the
Committee for seventeen years, until September
2016.

In 2000 and 2001 June took up the reins as Editor of
the Tasmanian Branch Newsletter. In 2001, she was
elected President of the Tasmanian Branch and held
the position for four years until 2005. She introduced
new members to the Society and encouraged existing
members to attend monthly meetings. The working
bees at Narryna Heritage Museum in Battery Point,
where the Society established the camellia garden in
1979, were also a priority, and there was always and
still is a welcome cup of tea and biscuits for the
enthusiasts.

In 2004, as well as being President, June again took on
the role of Editor of the Tasmanian Society’s
Newsletter and held the position unfailingly until
2014, a mammoth undertaking.

June was elected President of Camellias Australia Inc.
in 2008 and held that position until 2011. This
included Vice-President for three years from 2005 and
a further three years as Immediate Past-President, an
enormous commitment.

June attends National Council Meetings almost every
year, representing Camellia Society Tasmania Inc. as a
Councillor regularly, when not on the Executive of
Camellias Australia.

June has been an enthusiastic and dedicated member
of the Sub-Committee for the National Congresses
held in Hobart in 2003 and 2010 and Launceston in
2016.

June participates in blooms competitions held at
Society meetings and benches blooms at the various
shows held in Hobart, Claremont and Launceston,
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L_| June receiving the Hazlewood Award from President of [
Camellias Australia Joe Neuschwanger, at the 2017
Congress in Queensland.

spending long hours setting up, selling raffle tickets
and talking passionately to members of the public in
order to promote the growing and love of camellias.

June has opened her home over the years to the
Camellia Society both for meetings and also as a
gracious hostess to a number of members of other
affiliates. She is kind and thoughtful to members who
for one reason or another find it difficult to bench
blooms at shows and on numerous occasions has
assisted so that these members can participate and
also to ensure that there are sufficient blooms to put
on a wonderful display. June willingly provides
transport to meetings for members who may
otherwise be unable to attend. She is a great asset to
the Camellia Society.

Fran Bowden
Secretary
Camellia Society Tasmania Inc.

Vale - Keith Winstanley

We received the sad news recently that Keith
Winstanley passed away on 23 june 2017 at age 80.
Judy and Keith were very involved in Camellias
Victoria. They were a team with their flowers, Judy
was the exhibitor and Keith her helper and he also
enjoyed photographing camellias and gardens. Our
thoughts are with Judy and her family at this sad
time.

Cathy Coath - Camellias Victoria
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2018 [CS Congress

Ville de Nantes

International Camellia Society Congress
Nantes, France
March 25-28, 2018

Pre-Congress Tour:
March 21-25, 2018. Gardens in Brittany

Congress:
March 25 Registration in Nantes
March 26-28

Post-Congress Tours:
Concluding in Paris March 29-April 3

Tour A: March 29-31, 2018.
Normandy, especially World War Il sites
Tour B: March 29-31, 2018.

Gardens and nurseries in southwest France

Reassemble in Paris April 1-2, in Paris, including visit
to Versailles.

For further information visit the ICS website at:
<https://internationalcamellia.org>

Or contact Anthony Curry, Australian ICS Membership

Secretary at: <anthonycurry55@gmail.com>.



